
 

 

March 24-25, 2025    

 

First Atmospheric Studies Colloquium in Brazil 

 

On March 24-25, 2025, the first Brazilian Atmospheric Studies Colloquium 

took place in Nitéroi, Brazil, with the title: “I Atmospheric Studies 

Colloquium: Readings about Climate, Humors, and Atmospheres in the 

Humanities.”  

Organized by the no.ar lab (Laboratory for the Study of Everyday Life and 

Technology) from the Universidade Federal Fluminense de Campos dos 

Goytacazes, the event brought together scholars from diverse disciplines to 

explore the question of atmospheres for the first time in Brazil. More than 
thirty researchers from Brazil, Argentina, Portugal, and Japan participated in 

the colloquium, both in person and online. Among them, also three 

members of KOIAS took part: Yuho Hisayama, Satomi Abe, and Alberto 

Parisi. 

The colloquium represented a significant step in globalizing Atmospheric 

Studies, fostering valuable exchanges between scholars from South 

America, Europe, and Asia. By integrating humanities-based approaches—

such as philosophy, cultural studies, and aesthetics—with environmental and 

technological inquiries, the event laid groundwork for future collaborations 

in the field of Atmospheric Studies. 

KOIAS celebrates this successful initiative and anticipates continued 

partnership with no.ar Lab and other international networks in Brazil to 

advance research on atmospheres. 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


